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Sutton upon Derwent Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
held on Monday 18th December 2017 at 7.30pm at Sutton upon Derwent Village Hall
Present:- 

Chair: 


Cllr E Rogers
Councillors: 

G Stephenson, B Green, E Smith, 
Ward Councillors:       A Strangeway
Clerk:


Mrs Yvonne Eggleston
1 parishioner was present

123/17
    To record any Apologies for Absence – Cllrs K Hobman, R Pearson, A Hardcastle
124/17
    To record any Register of Interests – None
125/17     To hear any matters raised by attending Parishioners with the consent of the Chairman 
(10 minutes maximum) – 
    None
126/17
    To approve the minutes of the previous meeting and release for publication if approved:
                 Proposed: Cllr Green. Seconded: Cllr Smith, that the minutes be approved and signed
                 in readiness for publication. All in favour. Action - YE
127/17
     To discuss any matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting:
                 018/16b  Children’s Playing Field Maintenance: -  a complaint has been received about the

                 presence of algae on some of the equipment. It should be noted that this is common factor at 

                 this time of year and will be dealt with in the Spring.
     018/16a   Neighbourhood Plan – Correspondence has been received from Historic England on

     the drawing up of  Neighbourhood Plan. It is thought this will not be relevant but will be kept on

     file for information. This item is on-going and will be carried forward to the next meeting.
                 142/15d    Update on public footpaths: 

 
     Off-road footpaths – Cllr Smith reported that members of the Ramblers’ Association have laid 

                 10 tonne of rubble on the footpath along side the river bank. 
                 089/16   i) Road Safety:

     The Parish Council have received a questionnaire from ERYC on the effectiveness of the SID’s
                 which were in place earlier in the year.  The general consensus of opinion is that they had little

                 effect on the issue of speeding.           
                 Sandhill Lane – The brick pillar between The Old Rectory and 6 Woldcroft which had fallen 
                 down has been removed.
                 Hagg Bridge – repairs to the barrier have been made although the condition of the carriageway      
                 remains the same.
                  089/16 ii) Noticeboards – on-going. 
                  029/17 i) Sutton upon Derwent Flood Committee – have a new contact at Yorkshire Water.

                  A new flow meter has been fitted at East Cottingwith. This resulted in the tanks at the Sutton

                  upon Derwent Pumping Station to be pumped out whilst the work was being carried out.

                  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 17th January 2018 at 2.00pm. 
                  029/17 i) Grass verge from Church to Sutton Bridge – the Clerk will write to the Angling 
                  Association requesting that they tidy up their land which contains 3 notifiable weeds, once she

                  has the correct wording from the relevant Act. Action – YE
                  095/17 iv) Crown Estate tree and hedge maintenance – although Angus Hudson of Carter 

                  Jonas states that the path to the Church is not the Crown’s responsibility, members of the

                  Parish Council think it is as it is part of the Manor Farm complex. The Clerk will write to him 

                  again and ask that he checks the deeds.  Action - YE
                  099/17 i) Enforcement of removal of containers, Herrington Park – it is understood that 

                  a Planning Officer from ERYC has visited the site but no comments have been received to date.

                  Cllr Strangeway will pursue this. Action - AS
      106/17vii) Dog fouling on Children’s Playing Field – a new sign has been purchased and will 

       be put up as soon as possible. Action – BG
      117/17 i) Beacon Green grass and hedge cutting – the Clerk reported that she is awaiting 

      costings from Trevor Lee for the removal of grass cuttings after every cut.
128/17       Agenda Items


i)  Aldbrough Parish Council/ERYC Planning Dept:  82% of Town and Parish Councils contacted by Aldbrough  are unhappy with ERYC Planning Dept and have been invited to a meeting at Aldbrough Village Hall on 18th January at 7.30pm. to discuss a way forward. Because of the time of year and the distance, SuD Parish Council members feel they will be unable to attend but will ask to be kept informed of any decisions made. Action – YE
ii) General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) – new regulations are coming into force on 25th May 2018. All Town and Parish Councils need to appoint an independent Data Protection Officer. 

It was proposed that guidance be sought from ERNLLCA to see if there will be a collective scheme which the Parish Council could be part of.
Proposed: Cllr Stephenson Seconded: Cllr Smith All in favour. Action – YE

iii) Village Taskforce/Walkabout satisfaction Survey 2017/18 – this was completed and will be submitted. It will be suggested that the walkabout takes place annually rather than biennially. Action – YE

iv) Precept 2018/2019 – this was looked at. Based on current expenditure and inflation, it was suggestion that the precept be set at £12080. Proposed: Cllr Green seconded: Cllr Smith. All in favour. Action - YE
129/17
      To note and approve the Monthly Financial Report for November 2017

      The monthly financial report for November 2017 was tabled and accepted by all councillors.
      Proposed: Cllr Stephenson. Seconded: Cllr Green. All in favour.
      To receive and note expenditure against precept to date – received and noted.
                  To note and approve any Requests for Payment and any other requests for payments 
                   received:
1) Mrs Y Eggleston £212.08 – salary 

2) HMRC £50.40 – tax
3) Mr B Green £3.78 – sign for Children’s Playing Field
4) Mr G Stephenson £174.95 – Christmas lights and extension cable
5) Crown Estate £3.75 –  Children’s Playing Field lease
6) Zurich Municipal  £330.12 – insurance
7) Children’s Playing Field Account £425.00 – 2nd instalment of monies from precept
8) Children’s Playing Field Account £1000.00 – grant
9) Mr W Davies £30.00 – cutting Playing Field grass edge
10) Mrs Y Eggleston £59.99 – reimbursement for Microsoft 365 subscription
                   Proposed:  Cllr Stephenson Seconded: Cllr Green. Agreed by all that these payments should 
                   be made.
130/17
      To note and process any Planning Matters


      New Applications: 

      17/03580/PLF Erection of first floor extension following increase in roof height and

                  installation of dormer windows, construction of porch to front and associated internal 

                  and external alterations for Mr & Mrs C Booth   
                  The Parish Council has no comments to make.
                  Proposed: Cllr Stephenson Seconded: Cllr Green. All in favour.
                  Notices of decisions received: 
      None
131/17
      To hear and note any correspondence matters
                  East Riding Local Plan Draft – need a clearer and more intelligible explanation of what is 

                  intended.
                  Yorkshire Wildlife Trust Recruitment – this will be put on the website.

                  Review of Internal Drainage Boards – noted.

132/17
      To conduct any other business by consent of the Chairman 
       None
133/17
       To fix the date and time of the next meeting 

       Monday 15th January 2018 at 7.30pm.
                   There being no other business the Chair closed the meeting at 8.30pm
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